
TOWN OF PALM BEACH 
Information for Town Council Meeting on: August 8, 2023 
 

TO:  Mayor and Town Council 

VIA:  Kirk Blouin, Town Manager 

FROM:  H. Paul Brazil, P.E., Director of Public Works 

RE: Approval of Request by the City of West Palm Beach to Install Decorative Screening at 

Town Owned Quadrille Property 

 

DATE:  July 13, 2023 

 

STAFF RECOMMENDATION 
 

Town staff recommends that Town Council approve the City of West Palm Beach’s request to install a 

decorative screen on the fence surrounding the Town’s property located at Quadrille and 6th Street. 

 

GENERAL INFORMATION 
 

The Town-wide Utilities Undergrounding Program had used Phipps Ocean Park as a construction lay down 

area for Phases 1-5 South. With the upcoming Phipps Ocean Park Project, this location was no longer going 

to be feasible. The Town requested the City of West Palm Beach’s approval to utilize the Town’s property 

at Quadrille and 6th Street. The City of West Palm Beach was cooperative and timely in permitting the fence 

installation for the utilization of this site. 

 

Last month Public Works received a request to allow the present standard green screening to be replaced 

with a decorative screening advertising the future NORA District. Attached are two (2) exhibits. The first 

shows the location of the property. The second is the proposed screening that will wrap around the property 

and replace the existing screening. The screening will be maintained by the City of West Palm Beach and 

NORA. Staff has no objection to this request. 

 

FUNDING/FISCAL IMPACT 
 

There is no funding/fiscal impact related to this item. 

 

 

 
Attachments 
 
cc: Jason Debrincat, P.E., Assistant Director 

Patricia Strayer, P.E., Town Engineer 
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